
NOTICE 
 

The payroll office listing has been removed since it contained information from 2002 
which may be out of date. 
 
For a current listing of payroll offices that report enrollees to CLER, please visit the 
CLER web site at: https://www.nfc.usda.gov/cler/index2.asp .   
 
Once logged in; 
1) Click on the ‘Payroll Office’ tab at the top of the screen 
2) Click on ‘Contacts’ under the ‘Payroll Office’ tab 
3) Click on ‘Payroll Office Contacts’  
 
From there, you may look at individual payroll offices or look at all payroll offices by 
leaving the ‘Payroll Office ID’ box empty and clicking on ‘Submit’. 
 
Note: You will need a User ID and Password to access the CLER website.  Each FEHB 
carrier has at least one person with access to the CLER web site.  If you do not have 
access and need it, contact your CLER Carrier Security Officer and have them submit a 
security form to the National Finance Center (NFC). 
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